Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to the final term of Year 5. We're really excited about the learning this term, especially the upcoming performance of 'Alice in Wonderland'.

In this letter we aim to give you an indication of what your child will be covering in the curriculum this term, as well as other information which we hope you will find useful.

Spring Curriculum

	Summer 1	Spring 2
English	Holes	Poetry
•	Tudor Biography	Non-chronological reports
Maths	Decimals and Percentages	Shape
	Negative numbers	Statistics
	Fractions	
Science	Life Cycles of Plants and Animals	Space
Geography	-	North America: Human Geography
History	Tudors	-
R.E.	Hinduism — beliefs	Hinduism – What can we learn from stories?
Computing	Creating media — introduction to vector graphics	Programming — selection in quizzes
Outdoor P.E.	Basketball	Athletics
Indoor PE	Performance	Swimming
P.S.H.E	Emotions, Drug Education and Managing Safety and Risk	
Art/DT	Collage	Cooking
French	Holidays	Home
Out and about	Science — Plants	TBC

Dates for the diary:

Thursday 23rd May: 9:30am 'Alice in Wonderland' performance

Tuesday 25th June: Kentwell trip Tuesday 2nd July: Move up afternoon Thursday 11th July: Sports Day Monday 15th July: Art Exhibition

Please look out for other key dates in the school newsletter

Water bottles: All children should bring a water bottle to school.

Sun lotion and hats: On hot, sunny days, children should wear sunhats and bring sun lotion to school.

Indoor shoes: Children need an indoor and outdoor pair of shoes with them at school. In an emergency, their indoor shoes will need to be worn outside so please be mindful of this when choosing them. The indoor shoes are to be left at school at the end of the day.

PE: PE lessons are on **Tuesday** (indoor) and **Thursday** (outdoor) afternoons. Hormones start to kick in in Y5, so we would encourage your child to have a roll-on deodorant in their bag for personal hygiene.

Homework: Weekly reading and writing tasks will continue to be posted on Seesaw each **Friday**. Your child is expected to complete the tasks and upload their work to Seesaw independently by the following **Thursday**. Homework club will be held on Thursday lunchtimes to support those who have not been able to complete their work at home. Printed copies of the homework will be provided to those who cannot access Seesaw.

Do assist your child if necessary but without doing the work for them — the tasks will all be planned to be completed independently. Your child should spend no more than 30 minutes on their homework.

It is also vital to read with your child on a regular basis. This could involve you reading to them as well as them reading to you.

Please also continue with TT rockstars and Spelling Shed regularly.

Playtime:

Children are allowed to bring in **fruit or vegetables only** as a snack for breaktimes.

Independence:

Now that the children are in Y5, they are encouraged to have more independence at the end of the day. If you wish for your child to walk home by themselves, you must email the office (and copy in your child's class teacher) to let them know.

Mobile phones:

Children are allowed to bring a mobile phone with them to school if there is an appropriate reason (e.g. they walk home from school alone or they have a medical need that has been discussed with the teacher). This must be switched off at the start of the day and handed to the class teacher to be kept in a locked drawer, and will be returned at home time.

We have some interesting topics this term and we look forward to some fantastic learning!

If you have any immediate concerns about your child, we are happy to discuss these with you. Please email us at rbest@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk; jcaisova@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk and ajarman@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Ruth Best (5B), Jo Caisova (5CJ Mon-Wed) and Anna Jarman (5CJ Thur-Fri)